Town of Sanbornton

Box 124, 573 Sanborn Road, Sanbornton New Hampshire 03269  Tel. 603.286.8303   Fax. 603.286.9544


MINUTES

Workshop Meeting 
Sanbornton Planning Board

Meeting Date and Time:
Thursday, May 12, 2011 at 7:00 PM
Meeting Place:

Town Library, Meeting House Hill Road, Sanbornton, NH

The meeting was called to order by Planning Board Chairman Don Bormes at 7:05 pm.
Roll Call

Regular Members present: 
Don Bormes and Dick Gardner


Alternate Member present: 
Will Ellis


Regular Members absent:
Evelyn Auger, Carmine Cioffi and Selectman Ex Officio. 

Alternate Members absent:
Nick Orgettas
Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members
      Will Ellis was seated for Carmine Cioffi

Old Business
Distribute information & discussion re Pemi River Local Advisory Committee

This matter was carried over to the next Planning Board meeting due to photo-copying technical difficulties  

Update on Master Plan

Bob Ward provided an update on the status of the Master Plan.  He stated that the Master Plan text is nearly finalized and will be reviewed by the Master Plan Advisory Committee (MPAC) at its June meeting and then will be submitted by the MPAC to the Planning Board at a Workshop Meeting sometime this summer for consideration by the Planning Board.


Bob Ward reported that the MPAC had presented information to the public in the lobby of the Town Meeting on May 11.  Included in this public information was a handout which outlined the process for conducting and completing the Master Plan process.  This handout was distributed to the Planning Board members for review.  Bob Ward asked for and received permission from the Planning Board to post the Master Plan process outline on the Town website.

Bob Ward provided the latest version of the Master Plan’s “FUTURE LAND USE” map for review by the Planning Board.  He stated that this map is a work in progress and is currently being worked on by the MPAC.  It will not be formally presented to the Planning Board until later this summer.  Dick Gardner stated that this map should be labeled as a DRAFT map.  After some discussion, it was decided to stamp the map as DRAFT status.

New Business


Consideration of MPAC’s request for Conservation Lands Map

The MPAC submitted a request that the Planning Board approve the preparation of an additional map for the Master Plan, specifically a “CONSERVATION LANDS” map.  Bob Ward indicated that he had spoken with Brad Crosby, Chairman of the Conservation Commission concerning this matter and that Crosby would discuss this matter with the Commission at its May 12 meeting.  Bob will get a cost estimate for preparing this map from Lakes Region Planning Commission and will provide this information to both boards for further consideration.
Consideration of possible amendments to Site Plan Review Regulations

Bob Ward handed out copies of the current Site Plan Review Regulations with his notations for consideration by the Planning Board as possible amendments.  This matter will be continued at the May 19 Planning Board  meeting.

Report on the LRPC’s “Regional Housing Seminar”


Bob Ward handed out copies of the presentations which were made at the recent Regional Housing Seminar.
Consideration of report on status of Route 3 Auto Wholesalers


This item was carried over to the next Planning Board meeting.





Other Business
Discussion re Town Meeting vote on proposed amendments to Zoning Ordinance

Bob Ward circulated the Town Clerk’s official ballot results concerning the proposed amendments to the Zoning Ordinance.  Amendments 1 through 6 were approved and amendment 7, concerning the amended definition of building was defeated.  There was a general discussion concerning the reasons why this amendment was defeated and how issues which were raised in opposition might be addressed. 
Distribute “Project Review Status” forms (new format)


Bob Ward distributed copies of this document to the Planning Board members.
Planners Update
Correspondence

There was no correspondence.

Registration for  “ANNUAL SPRING PLANNING & ZONING CONFERENCE”

Bob Ward reminded the Planning Board members about this conference and urged members to register as soon as possible if they are interested in attending.

     Meeting Adjourned

The meeting adjourned at 8:40 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Bob Ward

Secretary pro tem
